
PKOCEEDINGS OP THE AMERICAN CHEMICAL 
SOCIETY. 

REGULAR MEETING, October 7th, 1887. 

Vice-President Leeds in the chair. 

Messrs. F. P. Ingalls and Frank T. King were unanimously 
elected members. 

The following were proposed as active members : Cyrus Edson, 
M. D. ; H. F. Starr, Ph. B. 

Dr. Leeds read a paper on the "Determination of Carbon and 
Nitrogen in Potable Waters in the Wet Way." 

The following gentlemen were selected a committee to prepare a 
ticket for the election of officers for the ensuing year : Messrs. 
Oasamajor, Rupp and Munsell. 

The meeting was then adjourned. 
T. D. O'CONNOR, 

Recording Secretary, 


